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Dear ____, 
 
I am writing to you in the hope that you will join the growing number of scientists from all 
disciplines supporting the creation of a Ross Sea marine reserve. 
 
The Ross Sea has suffered minimal alteration from human activity. It has experienced no mineral 
extraction, no widespread pollution, no red tides or other toxic algal events, no explosions of 
gelatinous organisms, no ‘mysterious’ fish or bird die-offs. It has had neither large anoxic dead 
zones, nor introductions of alien species. Its fish have not yet been depleted beyond recovery, 
and it contains a full suite of top predators, including large fish along with marine mammals and 
seabirds. 
 
The Ross Sea is habitat for an estimated: 
 

• 1,880,000 breeding Adélie Penguins, 38% of the world population 
 

• 104,000 breeding Emperor Penguins, 26% of the world population
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Worldwide, there is a growing recognition of the value of marine protected areas and marine 
reserves for both conservation and fisheries management. For the Southern Ocean, the 
Commission for the Conservation of Antarctic Marine Living Resources (CCAMLR) and the 
Antarctic Treaty Consultative Parties have committed to establishing a representative and 
comprehensive network of MPAs and reserves. The Ross Sea has been identified by CCAMLR 
as one of eleven priority areas for protection, with a CCAMLR target date of 2012 for 
establishing a representative network of marine protected areas in the Southern Ocean.  
 
Decision VII/28 of the Conference of the Parties of the Convention on Biological Diversity 
(CBD) requires all signatory parties to establish a network of well-managed marine sites by 
2012, including representative marine and coastal areas where extractive uses are excluded, and 
other significant human pressures are removed or minimised.  
 
In summary, comprehensive protection for the Ross Sea would deliver a wide range of 
ecosystem benefits that would promote key values of the Antarctic Treaty, its Environmental 
Protocol and CCAMLR. A Ross Sea marine reserve would provide a tangible example of how 
parties to the Antarctic Treaty and CCAMLR are living up to the aspiration of the Antarctic as a 
natural reserve devoted to peace and science. 
 
The attached scientists’ consensus statement is being circulated to the widest group of scientists 
possible with the intention of releasing it at the annual meeting of CCAMLR in Hobart in 
October 2010, where delegates will be discussing the next steps towards establishing a 
representative and comprehensive network across the Southern Ocean.  This initiative is being 
coordinated by the Antarctic and Southern Ocean Coalition (ASOC) www.asoc.org. 
 


